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Good morning Senator Stillman, Representative Boukus and other distinguished members of the Bonding Subcommittee.  I am Terrence W. Macy, Ph.D., Commissioner of the Department of Developmental Services (DDS).  Jeff Cyr, Director of Engineering and Facilities Management, is here to assist me with answering any questions you may have.

We come before your committee today to present the Department’s plan for utilizing unallocated bond fund balances as well as the Governor’s recommended bond authorizations for FY14 and FY15.

DDS is a large service organization with a commitment to quality and cost effective care to some of our state’s most vulnerable citizens.  DDS-operated state owned facilities represent an inventory of approximately 1.7 million square feet of group home, campus setting, and administrative office space across Connecticut.

It has been a longstanding policy of the department and the state to maintain accreditation by the Federal  Medicaid program, whose standards assure a level of quality care and allow the state to collect Federal Financial Participation (FFP) in excess of $505 million (projected for FY13) for the services DDS provides.  Access to capital funding and bonding resources is a critical component which enables the department to remain in compliance with Federal Medicaid and Connecticut Department of Public Health (DPH) standards and to make necessary repairs and improvements as required.

Additionally, the department has a Grant-in-Aid program and a Revolving Loan Fund for private non-profit agencies that provide services for DDS consumers with developmental disabilities.  The Grant-in-Aid funds would be utilized for repairs and improvements to non-residential facilities that are owned or under long-term lease agreements.  These funds will be used to comply with code requirements or to expand programs and services consistent with legislative intent.  

If committee members have any questions, I will be happy to address them at this time.










Phone: 860 418-6000  TDD 860 418-6079  Fax: 860 418-6001 

460 Capitol Avenue  Hartford, Connecticut 06106

www.ct.gov/dds  e-mail: ddsct.co@ct.gov 

An Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer


